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THANK YOU FOR YOUR 36
YEARS OF SERVICE RICH

Shop and Dine in Sierra Madre
Visit Over 100 Crafters & Exhibits

FUN FOR THE ENTIRE
FAMILY!

PURCHASE SHUTTLE TICKETS ONLINE AND SAVE!
WWW.SIERRAMADRECHAMBER.COM

Athens Service:s

At Tuesday's City Council Meeting, Retired Sierra Madre Fire Captain Rich
Snyder was given a grand send-off. The Council Chamber was filled with
Family, Friends, and former co-workers from near and far. LA County Supervi-
sor Kathryn Barger (shown above with Rich), personally bestowed upon him a
Commendation from the LA County Board of Supervisors. You can read more

Mountair
= about Rich's storied career with SMFD which began as a volunteer by going to:

2023 SPRING CLEANING

EVENT

Date Saturday, April 29t
Time 8:30am to 2pm
Place 30 North Baldwin Avenue

Sierra Madre, CA 91024

Looking to dispose of your sensitive
documents?

Stop by and drop-off your documents
safely.

Experts in Representing
Buyers & Sellers

Jan Greteman
626.975.4033 | lic #01943630

Judy Webb-Martin
626.688.2273 | lic #00541631

Katie Orth
626.688.0418 | lic #00942500

\ 4
webbmartingroup.com

CENTURY 21

Village Realty

626.355.1451

c2lvillage.com

Serving the Community since 1980

LIC# 02119245

Mountain Views News

80 W Sierra Madre Blvd.

http://mtnviewsnews.com/v16/htm/n53/index.htm

................ Photo by Dirk Bolle

ALVERNO RESPONDS TO NOISE CONCERNS IN APPELLATE CLAIM

By Kevin McGuire/MVNews

In December 2022, the
Planning Commission
approved a Conditional
Use Permit (CUP) for Al-
verno Heights Academy
(AHA), paving the way for
the school’s construction
and demolition plans. The
Commission also approved
an Addendum to the Miti-
gating Negative Declara-
tion to update AHA’s, Mas-
ter Plan.

However, this plan hit a
snag after residents filed an
appeal to revoke these ap-
provals made by the Plan-
ning Commission.

The appellants, Kristin and
Keith Stephens appeared
before the City Council on
February 14, 2023, along-
side their attorney, Jason
Sanders, for a hearing on
the matter. Sanders's accu-
sations were that the Plan-
ning Commission “erred
and abused its discretion in
approving the project and
that the application failed
to meet qualifications and
standards outlined in the
Municipal Code and other

applicable law.” In addi-
tion, the Appeal letter cit-
ed “land use” and “noise”
concerns. The City At-
torney, Aleks Giragosian,
addressed all issues in a
Memorandum response to
the Appeal letter.

The meeting was contin-
ued until the March 14,
2023, City Council meet-
ing to allow time for AHA's
rebuttal of the legal claims
against them.

Alverno’s Plans

On February 22, 2023,
AHA announced that due
to low admission numbers,
the Catholic, all-girl high
school would close effec-
tive June 2, 2023. With that
in mind, adjustments had
to be made to earlier con-
struction and demolition
plans.

AHA’s Lower School cur-
rently houses the Co-ed,
TK through 8th-grade
classes. There are plans to
expand admissions to the
Lower School and utilize
the Upper School space,
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now occupied by the high
school. The current enroll-
ment at the Lower School is
253 students. AHA hopes
to increase to 275 students
and reserve the remain-
ing student capacity of 125
students for a future high
school. Therefore, AHA’s
maximum enrollment re-
mains at 400 students.

The Plans

. Changes to Up-
per School Buildings. A
1,200-square-foot art class-
room expansion to the ex-
isting  visual/performing
arts building. The existing
Cottage is also planned to
be converted into a flexible

HISTORY OF THE
WISTARIA VINE
by

Phyllis Chapman
Page B2

classroom building.

. Demolish the Ex-
isting Upper School Fac-
ulty Office Building. The
existing 1,915-square-foot
faculty office building will
be demolished to accom-
modate a new faculty sur-
face parking lot consisting
of 31 parking stalls. The
high school facility will

remain.

. Build a Multipur-
pose Building. A two-story
building is to be located on
the western part of cam-
pus. The approved build-
ing siting consisted of a
combination gymnasium,

auditorium, and perform-
ing arts facility for worship
services, athletic events,
and school plays and pro-
ductions. This building
was intended to be 12,860
square feet, large enough
to hold the entire student
body under one roof.

. Temporary sports
court. Until a permanent
facility is constructed,
AHA would like a tem-
porary area for sporting
events on the Michillinda.

Parking Facilities.
The Michillinda parking
area would accommodate

CONTINUED ON PAGE 5
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Call us, we would love
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to discuss how we can
help you achieve
your 2023
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LEGAL NOTICES

$625,000

Total Sf of appx 2,484 sf.
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GLENDORA
3 beds 2 baths 1,179 sf Home.

Barbaggogers

626.484.8135

CalRE# 01169115

Real Estate Goals.

38 Years of Combined Experience Representing Buyers and Sellers

REALTY

Notintended as 2 solicitation if your property is already listed by ancther beoker. Affiliated real estate agents are independent contractar sales associates, not employees. ©2023 Coldwell Banker. All
Rights Reserved. Coldwel Banker and the Coldwell Banker logos are trademarks of Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC The Coldwell Banker® System is comprised of company owned offices which are

Act and the Equal Oppartunity At

owmid bry 3 subsidiary of Anywhere Advisors LLC and fr
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COLDWELL BANKER

ly owned and operated, The Coldwell Banker System fully supports the principles ef the Fair Housing
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Bu Lucky To

-

Eilee—i!%_nson

626.278.0187

CalRE# 018804650

$720,500

PASADENA

$1,135,000

3 beds 1.5 baths 1,730 sf
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PLACES TO GO - THINGS TO DO

“Oh, the places you’ll go!”

Creating luxury travel adventures for discerning Clientele

Catherine Adde MA, CTC

On Lake Avenue by appointment - tatherine.a@travelstore.com
626-639-2614

v’

$2,350,000 |

1988 Hacienda-Style Estate

360 North Canon Avenue, Sierra Madre

Jacquie Pergola
Partner

626.627.4903
jacquie@jacquiepergola.com
Agent lic. #01069687

always... deasypennerpodley

real estate

The Friends Of The Sierra Madre Library Invite You To

_58th Annual
Sierra Madre
Art Fair

Saturday, May 6 — 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Sunday, May 7 — 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

JFeatured Artist Suzanne Kustner

85 Artists ® Children’s Activities ® Live Entertainment
Food Vendors ® Free Admission
Sierra Madre Memorial Park
222 West Sierra Madre Blvd., Sierra Madre, California

For event information: 626-355-7186 or www.sierramadreartfair.org
@ Instagram @sierramadreartfair ¢ Benefits Sierra Madre Public Library

RY s
NICONMITE

TERMITE & PEST CONTROL, INC.

- General Pest Control
- Structural Repairs

- Local Treatments

- Fumigations

(626) 358-9955
www.nicomite.com

Walter Cailleteau, DYM

A_ 927 N. Michilinda Ave.

" Fasadena, CA 91107
Sierra Madre

ANIMAL HOSPITAL 626) 351-886

S T

——

LET MERRY MAIDS HANDLE YOUR
SPRING REFRESH

Team from left to right: Wendy, Georgina, Gloria, Brenda, Sandra, Vanessa, Johanna

Warm weather is starting to arrive, which means pollen, dirt, dust, and
dander will try to set up shop in your home. A detailed spring cleaning
session is the perfect way to refresh your home for the season. At Merry
Maids, we take care of the dirty work so you can spend less time clean-
ing, and more time enjoying the warmer weather with your loved ones.
Our friendly and professional team is ready to help!

Call our office to discuss your cleaning needs and schedule and appoint-
ment at (626) 788-3773.

COMMUNITY F

MADRE OuNp

_RRA AT/O
N

| IIS KEY
WINE

APRIL 7, 2023
6:30 P.M. TO 9:30 P.M.

MIA ITTALIA

457 N. LIMA ST. SIERRA MADRE

Wk

0'1

PERSON

Must be 21 Years Or
Older.

For New Clients
Bring thiz coupon Lo aaved

Slerra Madre

AMiB AL SORFITAL
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SIERRA MADRE

SIERRA MADRE RC ALTADENA MONROVIA

REMEMBRANCE: . WALKING SIERRA MADRE - The Social Side

by Deanne Davis
GEORGE KISTNER

George Paul Kistner, beloved father, husband,
grandfather, and long time Sierra Madre Canyon
resident, passed away March 9th 2023.

“Of Wistaria blooms, I caught sight, today,

And ever since as violet of the deepest hue,

My passion, grows ever more profound!” Ise

“In memory of the spring now passing, I drew the long
clusters of wistaria that move like waves.”

Masaoka Shiki

George was born January 6th 1933 and moved to
the Sierra Madre Canyon when he was 5 years old.
As a resident of the canyon for 85 years, George
was known and liked by all of his neighbors. He
loved to sit in his garage, talk to people passing
by, and watch hikers go up and down Mount Wil-
son Trail. He also loved to ride the bus around
LA county and was always helping friends and
strangers find their way around the bus system.

That pretty much says it all. Everywhere you look around ™
town, if you look hard enough, you see wistaria peeking
out here and there. It seems that it always blooms the &
most spectacularly after the Festival but we know that S8 |
with all the rain we’ve had the Vine will be incredible. [

It’s all over town, just keep an eye peeled for those lovely ﬁ‘
purple blossoms, like those here in my picture!

Have been hanging onto the most wonderful article o
wisteria, which ran in the Star News in 2015. Joshua Sis-
kin, who writes The Smarter Gardener for several pa-
pers gave me permission to use his work and I quote:

George worked as a lead machinist. He married
Jayne in 1958 and they had two children together,
George and Suzanne. George and Jayne did a lot

of traveling throughout the United States. “It has been several weeks since wisteria stopped bloom-

ing, but still I think of it. Its curtains of opulent lavender-
violet flower clusters are hard to forget. All year long, except for a single brief moment in late winter
and early spring, wisteria is a vine that shows nothing of ornamental interest. It does serve a utilitar-

i i i b dth ides shad th trolli dining al . But
George is survived by his son George daughter Suzanne and two grandchildren Jackson and :f,lg;‘f)olgfﬁ%l:;:rfZi?ftg:;aa;o%;;mb:glﬁ 2)01;1 sz;laZteedf Zrch, (I?Zts arl(l). ing or dining al fresco. Bu

Pearl.

George served four years in the navy and often
spoke of adventurous times aboard ship.

) . ) ) I think that people, too, have this wisteria-like quality. We might go for months living a
A service will be held for George on Monday, March 20 at 11:00 am at Live Oak Memorial drab,humdrum sort of existence until we suddenly flower brilliantly for a brief, yet memorable-
Park, 200 E Duarte Rd, Monrovia, CA 91016 moment. Indeed, most of the time we do our jobs well and provide assistance and sustenance
forothers. Yet, how often do we bloom, giving something that, coming from our best and truest
self,delights and inspires the world around us? Long ago in Lithuania, there was a rabbi named
Yisrael Salanter who said that “the greatest distance in the universe is the distance between your
head and your heart.” When our noblest and most idealistic aspirations, those that we carry around
in our minds, somehow reach our hearts, that is when we truly blossom.”

Nice! No wonder I keep it in my calendar for March!

This weekend’s activities look to be a lot of fun. The music will be great and there is so much of it
available on the sidewalk stage at the Playhouse. Shuttles, 100+ crafters and exhibits, food all over
the place and, of course, the car show.

Here is some information about our famous vine that Sierra Madre’s historian, Phyllis Chapman
put together some years ago. Phyllis will be observing the vine from heaven but she wrote such a
wonderful history for us.

H s Wistaria is commonly spelled either wistaria or wisteria, but since it was named in 1818 for Cas-

w I I dfl re s afety ! par Wistar of the Un?verr)sity of Pennsylvania to honor his contributions to science, it probably is

properly Wistaria. Sierra Madre’s vine was planted by William and Alice Brugman. According to

A fire can become life-threatening in iust minutes. a letter from the Brugman’s daughter, Emily Brugman Childs, it was originally purchased from
L N o . . the old Wilson Nursery in Monrovia in a gallon can for $ .75 in 1894. The vine is of the Chinese
California wildfires have become more severe lavender variety. It is a member of the pea family, even though its seeds resemble beans (shiny, flat
over the last decade and all this rain will and black). The seeds are said to have been brought to Europe by Marco Polo in the 13th century

= = 5 ii FoszE__=_& i f h i .

bring heavy growth on our hillsides. as prized treasures from the Orient

H.T. Fennel bought the house in 1913, and built extra arbors to support it so it could cover the

S T : =ab Sard SRR R Ty, - house. Photographs from the 1930s show that it did just that; eventually the roof collapsed and the

(")_n_ "I l'!U I'Sl.JC!Y, VI'VEV-DI'I{CIVI'.Y lrd r we ‘!\“ I_I ] Dg H !sc1_155|!19 house was torn down in 1931. The arbors were retained, and a new house was built 200 feet away.

wildarire sarety anda wndr you can do 1o mitigdre riskK,

inciudi i : i £ i h ci Eninii In 1918, 12,000 people attended the first public Wistaria Festival. In the 1930s, a 6-week Wistaria

inciucing learning about brush cledaronce opporiuniies, event took place, with more than 100,000 people making the trip to see the vine. Extra “Red Cars”
were put on the Pacific Electric route to Sierra Madre to handle the crowds. In the 1940s and again

is diwdys welcome to attend our meefings! in the 1960s, at considerable expense, the vine required horticultural restoration, dry ice packs,

three-foot hypodermic needles with Vitamin B, hormone shots and more.

Through the years the vine has had many nicknames, among them Glorified Bean, Jack’s Beanstalk,

fll

public

. . Queen of the San Gabriels, Lavender Lady, Sierra Madre’s Treasure, and the Monster. The Sierra
Sierra Madre CERT General Meeting Madre City Council proclaimed 1994 as the Centennial Year of the Wistaria. Here are a few statis-
Thursday, February 237, 7:00 PM tics you might enjoy knowing:

Hart Park House - Memorial Park L5 million ot lavender bl
222 W. Sierra Madre Blvd. L intone AR IavERCEr HIOssoms
o More than one acre in size

. 500 foot branches

. 40 blossoms per sq. foot

. Growth rate (per various experts) from 24X in 24 hours to 26X in 48 hours e Named
b

N ZJQ‘ y the Guinness Book of World Records as the largest blossoming plant in the world

R ADEC . Named one of the seven horticultural wonders of the world, along with the redwood for-

e est in Sequoia National Park, Brazil’s tropical jungle in the Amazon Valley, Mexico’s Xochimilco
CITY OF SIERRA MADRE floating gardens, India’s gardens of the Taj Mahal, Japan’s Yokohama rock gardens, and the gar-

dens of Buckingham Palace.
c I T Y H A L L The home where the vine grows and grows and grows has been sold but we know the new owners

T WN H AI I are doing their best to make Sierra Madre’s Wistaria available to all. This year’s Festival will be
awesome and that’s the truth! Don’t miss this!

M E E T I N G And to get you in the mood for the Festival, St. Patrick’s Day is this Friday!! 'm going to get out my

big button that says, “Patrick Was A Saint, I Ain’t!” and wear it shamelessly. Have all the fun pos-
sible, drink green beer and eat corned beef and cabbage if that appeals to you but be rested up and
ready for the Wistaria Festival on Sunday from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. It’s only in Sierra Madre!
THURSDAY, MARCH 30TH 5:30 PM ,
My book page: Amazon.com: Deanne Davis
@ SIERRA MADRE CITY HALL Look there for “The Crown,” a paperback book that’s practically free!
232 W SIERRA MADRE BLVD, SIERRA MADRE This is a beautiful story of what might have happened to that infamous crown of thorns.

In a world where you can be anything you want to be...Be KIND!
With Easter on its way, this little book is the perfect read for yourself or a friend.
,/
—_— ‘é e

WE WANT YOUR
FEEDBACK

YARD SALE

Insideout yard sale! March 17th, 18th and 19th.
8:00-2:00.
189 N Canon Ave. Rain or shine.

i1 IS REQUIRED. Spring cleaning yard sale. Mid-Century Modern furniture, dishes, chi-
CAILL CITY HALL AT na, extensive records and collectable record set, vintage book sets, art,
VISIT EVENTBRITE.COM | and so much more! Come do your part and take some!
- Cash or Venmo!

K- Sierra Madreé ==

INNVaOaONIS

Khowianils Creating life changing experiences for our Community Youth

2@y SAVE THE DATE: = July 1, 2023 Boot Skootin’ Chili Cook Off
Building Lasdars = https://sierramadrekiwanis.com/

Mountain Views News 80 W Sierra Madre Blvd. No. 327 Sierra Madre, Ca. 91024 Office; 626.355.2737 Fax: 626.609.3285 Email: editor@mtnviewsnews.com Website: www.mtnviewsnews.com
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Weather Wise
6-Day Forecast Sierra Madre, Ca.
Sun Ptly Cldy Hi 60s Lows 40s
Mon: Rain Hi 50s Lows 40s _
w:::: E::E E: 282 tgx: 382 Sierra Madre Public
L LIBRARY ) Kesing Cour, i Madr, CA 91024
Forecasts courtesy of the National Weather Service 626-355-1180 www.leonoramoss.com
SIERRA MADRE CITY MEETINGS iz el Ut the so he end of the d
SIERRA MADRE CITY S|er|ra Madre n the spring, at the ena or the aay,
COUNCIL MEETING Public Library you should smell like dirt.”
MARCH 28, 2023 5:30pm MAALEN o\ Lol oo
P Meonda Bluebeards Egg by Margaret Atwood
THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD ~oneay
IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS! Baby Rhyme Time —In-person at \
: h tal Cleaners
As part of the City of Sierra Madre’s 9:00am Crysta

COVID-19 transparency efforts and The Cleaning Services

Brown Act provides the public with an oppor-
tunity to make public comments at any public 10:00am
meeting. Public comment may also be made
by e-mail to PublicComment@CityofSier- Thursday
raMadre.com by 3:00 p.m. on the day of the

Preschool Storytime —In-person at
BiRE-A55-6022
B n Baldwin Ave
Sierra Madre CA 51024

meeting. 1-2-3D Printing Workshop—In- Henday-Friday....... Jam-tpm

: | fafurday..... Yam-ipm
Emails will be acknowledged at the Coun- person at 3:00pm. Call to register | \ Junday...........Clowed
cil meeting and filed into public record. The !

public may also comment in person at the Saturday

meeting. Craft It!—In-person at 11:00am

The meetings will be streamed live on Foot- Music & Mindful I
hills Media website at foothillsmedia.org/sier- K31 bhtebeb bl L S
ramadre and broadcast on Government from 1:00pm-3:00pm

Access Channel 3 (Spectrum)..

GYM (626)836-1236
PILATES (626)836-2000

PRO PILATES
PERSONAL TRAINING
Read, Discover, Connect FULL FITNESS FACILITY

@ Sierra Madre Public Library
(626) 355-7186

WANT TO GET IN-
(8% VOLVED IN THE CITY
' BUT NOT SURE HOW?
22 APPLY TO JOIN A
' COMMISSION!

1630 AM EMERGENCY RADIO &
Free on-air publicity for local events

Sierra Madre's EMERGENCY radio station is now accepting scripts for
Public Service Announcements (PSAs) about community events. PSAs
will be broadcast on the air at no charge. The station operates 24/7 and can
be heard at 1630 on the AM dial.

Any local non-profit or non-commercial organization can have their
event information broadcast to the public on Sierra Madre Community
Information Radio. The station covers the city of Sierra Madre, plus
surrounding areas of Pasadena, Arcadia, and Monrovia.

Your event must:

° Benefit a non-commercial or non-profit entity ' The City is expected to have %
° Be open to the public . -
o Be of general interest to local citizens ‘slgg?lnscée}fo?lnc;ﬁ;eioar?lglgsslﬁii www.SlerraFlt.com

Just write a Public Service Announcement that describes your event and
e-mail it to radio@cityofsierramadre.com.

by applying now.

Applications and more infor-
mation can be found here: cityofsierramadre.com/cityhall/
commissions

5T HORTH BALDWIN AVE SIERRA MADRE Ca 91014
(626) 335 - BINI

Wistaria T hﬂft 51101’ [@] & Planning Commission has one (1) expected vacancy.
Sl 550 W. Sierra Madre Blvd. \_M%ﬁﬁ.‘
Entrance on Sunnyside

1957-2022 - 65 Years serving Sierra Madre

Community Services Commission has one (1) expected
vacancy.

COMPLETE LEATHER
REPAIR & RESTORATION
CRTHOPEDIC ADJUSTHENT
Monday-Friday........ fam-Spm

Soturday........ fam-Spm
funday........... Closed

Donations Guidelines Library Board of Trustees has two (2) anticipated vacancies.

Natural Resources Commission has one current vacancy
and one anticipated vacancy for a total of two (2) vacancies.

The Wistaria Thrift Shop is grateful for your continued
support and your clean, gently used donations
that can become treasures for others.

Interested? Go To: https://www.cityofsierramadre.
com/cityhall/commissions

Because we have Very Limited Space, Please

No Furniture. No large electronics. i.e.: A T————
No TVs, computers, monitors or printers. No Hangers ’ ' 'ﬁ“'l_{,"];_.; T '
No Dated, Soiled or Damaged Clothes or Shoes Self-reliance and .‘illl"u'j'l}ll-hkl-“.i- Iml' urban living or wilderness
Please bring Donations during Normal Business Hours e g ; CASA DEL REY - SIERRA MADRE
for Tax Receipts & Immediate Processing. $20 each
MON, THUS, FRI, SAT 10 am — 3:00 pm | HOWTO SURVIVE ANvWHERE | %" ﬂé 31 N BALDWIN AVE
GFWCSierraMadreWomansClub.org s ThE J?w - _r"i SIERRA MADRE, CA 91024
et st W | W (saeiass-soen
WWW.CASADELREYRESTASURANT.COM
2 “\ SCHOOL OF SELF-RELIANCE
/‘L;’\/\/ﬂ Slma ’Madre @dﬁg;:é? Box 4|5~.3;:|-{’2|-:|5L|; :-v'l_-c;;-':kl__:‘.-'\ o041 i
Woman’s Club " B et e cimrl TR SV Z a il :
550 W. Sierra Madre Blvd. 2023: 176 Years  For More Sunival Products 2 R b
Founded February 23, 1907 — “Living the Volunteer Life” in Friendship “Where there is no struggle, there is no merit.” ) A = a
Member of General Federation of Women’s Clubs cfwc.org & gfwc.org - - / e
Scholarship Applications FILE E(_)UER ,DB‘i HERE (@b JQ{ ) ’
oImg DUSIness AsS,
', Due March 25 ’ 2023 Fictitions Business Name Filing \ : '
““®  Online Applications Still Available T F—— Mexlcagi;erzfmgg 85 :amma
https://staticl.squarespace.com/static/62ba035fb7875d20 BOX & POSTAL . 626—336-6375 ’
8777b4c3/t/63c5d0e03e¢6213576aeblec2/1673908449428/
SMWC+Scholarship+Application+2023.docx.pdf Obtain Street Address - Business Stationary - Flyers
Sch . Rubber Stamps - Business Cards - Mailing Service 5 IE RRAMAD RE
olarships Awarded May 2023 for
20232024 Educational Year, _ UNITED
Join the SierraMadreWomansClub.org (626) 794-3383 MF_TH ODlST
Explore [} SierraMadreWomansClub Fax (646) FP4-3F395 CHU RCH
- L
’ uwu,' "'Z" Sunday worship 9:30 a.m.
0@ RESALE RN, i - o e COME JOIN US IN
Growers of Rore I
WVWomen's Cc:nﬁignmunt ‘:ﬂ”'”’""_'ﬂs and Azaleas WO RSHIP ALL ARE
Clothing S A ccessories ke st WELCOM ED!
FE55 CHANEY TRAIL
(626) 449-3528 ALTADENA. CALIFORNMIA 91001 695 W. Sierra Madre Blvd.
T HOLIRS: S:00 A M. - 430 P i
s Sl st (620) 355,003 e
i CLOSED WEDMNESDAY & THILIESDAY [ALL YEAR) E
202G B, Yilla 55t CUOSED SUMDAYS - JUNE THROUGH NECEMEER
Fasadena, o8 21107 = ..__,-'l"'-l-r:ﬂ o et ot wl’l ‘Iﬁl:ﬁll'l-:l::-'lt? = smumc.net
fnfodgbritzresale, comry R s s = o
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WHAT IS MEASURE M?

Measure M is on the ballot to give voters the
opportunity to voice their opposition to “The
Meadows at Bailey Canyon” tract housing
project by voting NO. A No vote will over-
turn City Council’s decision approving this
subdivision of 42 oversized, multi-million-
dollar tract houses on the Mater Dolorosa
property. This measure came about because
nearly 1,500 Sierra Madre residents, who are against this development, signed a petition
to override the City Council’s approval of this project with the intention that it be placed
on the ballot at the next regularly scheduled election. However, the City Council, in its
continuing efforts to push this project through, chose to set a “special” election at the
earliest date possible, May 9th. A NO vote means that the “The Meadows” project will
be stopped.

Protect Sierra Madro
ShopzuingFrojct gom

F

VOTE NO

on Measure M

There are a multitude of reasons to Vote NO on Measure M. Here are two of the biggest
ones:

1) This project does not follow the zoning rules that we must abide by and was
granted special building privileges not available to residents. As approved by city of-
ticials, this project’s “Specific Plan” allows for tightly packing much larger houses onto
much smaller lots too close to the street—houses no other resident can build. This high-
density tract housing will look nothing like any other neighborhood in Sierra Madre.

2) “The Meadows” project sets a dangerous precedent for developers to use similar
“Specific Plans” with special privileges in the future to build other oversized tract-hous-
ing developments in environmentally-sensitive areas of our town, such as the for-sale
Stonegate acreage or the remainder of the Mater Dolorosa property.

We have no idea why our city officials agreed to this project. They ignored residents’
environmental, public safety, traffic, fire safety, and water scarcity concerns. Camarillo,
Encinitas, and other cities’ leaders have fought this developer’s plans and won huge con-
cessions—forcing them to agree to much less destructive projects with much lower hous-
ing density than their original plans. Because our city council seems to have no problem
with residents’ concerns—in addition to giving this developer a sweetheart deal at the
expense of their neighbors’ quality of life, voting NO on Measure M is our only recourse.
Just because a Santa Monica developer has steamrolled our city officials doesn’t mean
they can bulldoze our town. Stopping “The Meadows” tract-housing project is what Sier-
ra Madre is voting on in this election—not what could happen in the future with another
potentially worse housing project that is still largely a pipedream of the same bullying
developer. Threats to build a worse, 50-house project does not make this horrible project
any better. We will continue to fight any development that does not adhere to our Sierra
Madre General Plan and zoning rules. But first we must defeat “The Meadows” project
by Voting NO.

For today’s residents, and for generations to come, protect Sierra Madre from being de-
graded by this unwise development—a development that is simply unworthy of our town.

S I ER RA FACT-CHECKING MEASURE M
M A D R E Don’t be surprised if you hear confusing information about Mea-
sure M. Let’s look at Protect Sierra Madre’s (PSM) talking points.
FOR PA R KS AND “A no vote on M will stop the 42 homes.” That is true, but it doesn’t
tell the whole story. The developer has submitted a backup fast-
P U B I l C tracked 50-home SB 330 project which replaces the park with 8
additional homes. As the City Attorney stated, this is a “race to
S A I ETY entitlement.” The election will determine if the developer is held
to the Meadows Development Agreement or released to build the

SB 330 project using the State’s relaxed standards.

“The Meadows project will look nothing like adjacent neighborhoods.” That is ridiculous. The Meadows
project consists of single family, low-density homes, and so do the neighborhoods to the south and the
west. Mr. Arietta, one of three proponents of Measure HR and apparently the last remaining leader of PSM,
lives adjacent to the Passionists’ property in a 3,860 sq. ft. (using Sierra Madre standards) home. He says
the average Meadows home is 3,900 sq. ft. and average lot is 7,800 sq. ft., when in reality they average 3,577
and 9,532, respectively. The lot sizes were reduced to give the city a public park.

Mr. Arietta keeps saying there are “too many two-story homes.” Why does he get to live in a two-story
home but everyone else can’t? There are no laws against two-story homes in Sierra Madre. In their de-
mands for withdrawing the referendum, his group wanted all the single-story homes moved to the west
side of the property (where he just happens to live).

The SB 330 project was called a “pipedream” by Mr. Arietta. It isn’t. The developer has already submit-
ted a project locking in the city’s zoning codes. PSM said Huntington Beach was fighting state housing
mandates. That is true, but earlier this month the State Housing Department and Attorney General filed a
lawsuit against Huntington Beach for violating state housing laws. Is Sierra Madre expected to spend mil-
lions of dollars fighting the State so a neighbor can protect his view?

“The Meadows project doesn’t use the same rules that everyone else must follow.” That is a lie. Any prop-
erty owner is free to submit a Specific Plan for a development project. The Passionists and New Urban West
have completed that process and had their project unanimously approved because it is the best project and
includes many benefits for the city.

Support your city leaders and reasonable development by voting YES ON M! Sierra Madre for Parks and
Public Safety

Please join us in voting NO on Measure M.

ALVERNO
(continued from page 1)

the addition of a second
driveway to allow for ingress
only to the campus, while
the existing driveway would
be converted to egress only.
No other changes or expan-
sions would occur at the ap-
Eroved Michillinda Parking

ot. However, the design
review process may require
further analysis of the pick-
up and drop zone.

There are presently three
modular buildings on the
Michillinda side of the
campus used for the Lower
School classes. There is
no indication of how long
those trailers will remain.

Located at 200 N. Michillin-
da Avenue, Alverno has
been part of the Sierra
Madre community for over
60 years. But, even before
the current aim of updat-
ing its Master Plan, AHA is
not a stranger to noise and
traffic complaints by near-
by residents. In addition,
Alverno has been a setting
for many weddings, music
videos, and movie projects,
including True Lies and
Legally Blonde. One of the
most recent projects was the
2022 Paramount+ film The
Offer, about the making of
The Godfather movie. The
project received negative
publicity after a person sub-
contracted from one of the
film production companies
forged signatures to get a
filming permit.

Weddings and  special
events on AHA grounds
should end by 10 p.m., but
residents have complained
of noise from clean-up
crews lasting an hour or so
longer.

Appellant’s Claims

The Stephens, who reside
adjacent to the AHA prop-
erty, and their lawyer have
presented the following
claims.

A. The Planning Com-
mission did not analyze the
entirety of the noise-pro-

ducing activity that takes
place on the Michillinda
parking lot.

B. The Planning Com-
mission failed to adequately
condition the CUP to pro-
tect the surrounding com-
munity from activity oc-
curring on the Michillinda
parking lot that is incom-
patible with the residential
adjacent uses.

G The Planning Com-
mission has committed an
Ultra Vires act by approv-
ing a CUP and Master Plan
that will result in the use of
the Michillinda parking lot,
which is inconsistent with
the City’s General Plan and
violates the Sierra Madre
and  Pasadena’s  Noise
Ordinances.

D. The Planning Com-
mission’s decision not to
make the required findings
and the findings were not
supported by substantial
evidence.

18, The Planning Com-
mission’s decision violated
CEQA because it contained
an inadequate project de-
scription, resulting in an
Addendum to the Mitigat-
ing Negative Declaration
that fails as an information-
al document.

12} A fair document
supported by substantial
evidence that the project
may have significant noise
impacts renders the Ad-
dendum to the MND in-
adequate as a matter of law.
An Environmental Impact
Report must be prepared.

At the City Attorney’s re-
quest, Alverno offered the
following amendment to
Planning Condition No. 11
to read as follows:

11. Proposed Use Restric-
tions on the Michillinda
Parking Lot — The primary
uses shall be for vehicle
parking to mitigate poten-
tial noise impacts from the
Michillinda Parking Lot.
Minor uses of the parking
lot would be for recesses in
the event of the Multi-Pur-
pose-Field being unavail-
able due to rain events and
for basketball and volleyball

for 5th — 8th students. The
priority for scheduling most
games and practices shall
be on the sports court once
completed. The lot may be
used for public safety dem-
onstrations and a gather-
ing space for public safety
emergencies. There shall be
no night games or practices.
There shall be no amplifica-
tion used. The Michillinda
Parking lot would not be
used for non-school or
third-party events, except
for City events and permit-
ted filming and photogra-
phy under Chapter 5.36 of
the Sierra Madre Municipal
Code.

Two noise studies have
already been done at the
AHA site.

March 14 City Council
Meeting

Both parties had opportu-
nities to speak before the
City Council on Tuesday
night’s hearing. Alverno
Heights Board of Trustees
President Ken Farfsing had
a chance to offer a rebuttal
to the Appeal Letter claims
and laid out AHA’s plans for
the Michillinda parking lot
as stated in the amendment
to Planning Condition No.
11. Jason Sanders also had a
chance for a reply.

After a few rounds of com-
ments by Farsing and Sand-
ers, the City Council felt
that progress was being
made and that the sides
were close to a compromise.
Sanders said he would speak
to the Stephens about pos-
sibly dropping the CEQA
requests if they were satis-
tied with the amendment to
Planning Condition No. 11.

The Planning Commission
may be summoned to re-
evaluate the noise and traf-
fic impacts, but this hearing
is closed, and the negotia-
tions will continue for an-
other 30 days. City Council
will revisit the issue at the
April 11 meeting.

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editor:

ENOUGH IS ENOUGH

-Rachelle Arizmendi, Former Mayor
I will be voting YES on Measure M...and I hope you will too.

After 8% years on City Council and after my last meeting in December
2022, I was confident that the development issues at the Meadows would
be put to rest and we could all move forward.

Yet here we are with a special election scheduled for May 9 that will cost
us, the taxpayers, approximately $400K. The proponents in the “No”
camp don’t seem to care about the financial burden to the City and would
| rather have MORE homes built (50 instead of 42), have NO public Park,
and forgo a $250,000 investment for our Police and Fire Departments.

We are at a point where we only have 2 options:

1) A 42 home project that has had a high level of public input and public benefit (YES on
Measure M); or

2) A 50 home project with limited public input or public benefit (no on Measure M).

There is no third option and there is no scenario where the Meadows will remain open space.
Something will be developed on the land and you have a say on what that will be.

The Meadows property is privately owned and the owners have elected to, by right, develop on
that land. Now the question is “How many homes will be on the Meadows with what benefit to
the community?”

The people have already spoken. In the last election, the opponents of Yes on M petitioned for a
zone change on the Meadows in hopes of another project. The measure was struck down- and
they lost.

So why are we still in battle?

Because the opponents have refused to budge and will not withdraw from the fight.

Your current City Council unanimously supports YES on Measure M because they have engaged
in hours of discussion, poured through the research & reports, and have evaluated the impact of
the two development proposals. They, as you do, want what is best for our neighborhoods.

A YES on Measure M will create a new public park for Sierra Madre, implement a $900K water
conservation program, invest $250K in our Police & Fire Department, plant 500 new trees, im-

prove roadways on Carter Ave, and permanently protect 40 acres of hillside open space.

The choice is simple. Join me in voting YES on Measure M and urge your neighbors to do the
same.

This is OUR Village of the Foothills. Don’t let the few obstinate- take that away from us.
Enough is Enough.

For more information visit: YesOnMSierraMadre.org

Mountain Views News

There have been a couple of recent letters to the editor about the departure of
Helen Wong as superintendent for Eaton Canyon Nature Center and Natural
Area February 25th and also March 4th. I'd also like to comment on what a
wonderful asset Helen has to the park and it’s visitors for over two decades and
express my dismay at her departure.

Eaton Canyon has long been a gem of the San Gabriel Valley, a place that resi-
dents can quickly access to get away from the hustle and bustle of the city just
minutes from downtown.

In contrast to the city Eaton Canyon is largely unpaved and semi-wild, dominat-
ed by Coast Live Oaks, Sycamores and other native plants unique to California.

Like so many others I've enjoyed hiking and nature watching there and while I
didn’t know who made this possible when I first started visiting it turns out that
so much of what makes Eaton Canyon such a great place for people to visit is the
care that Helen and her staff lavished on the park.

It's a shame to see Helen and her team go, can this be reversed?

] Hartman
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PHS Put on
Lockdown
amid

Gun Scare

Parents and students took
to social media complaining
that school officials could
have handled a situation
at Pasadena High School
better during an hours long
lockdown Tuesday after
a call stating their was a
student on campus with a
gun.

According to reports,
police lifted the lockdown
around 3 p.m. after finding
a toy pellet gun. Both
Pasadena High School
and nearby Focus Point
Academy were placed on
lockdown  shortly after
10:30 a.m.

There were no injuries or
arrests according to police.

Many parents complained
of a lack of information.
After over two hours,
Pasadena Unified School
District officials wrote, “As
police investigate, students
are safe and sheltering in
classrooms. We will update
the community as soon
as the lockdown has been
lifted. The safety of our
students is our top priority.

Students, using their
phones in classrooms,
complained about not
allowing them food, water,
or bathroom breaks.

PUSD officials said that
schools regularly practice
lockdown procedures.

Dine at El Portal
to Support

Anyone who dines at El
Portal in Pasadena for lunch
or dinner Wednesday, will
have an opportunity to help
support the Pasadena Senior
Center.

The Yucatecan/Mexican
restaurant will donate 20
percent of that day’s profits to
the center. Diners are asked
to print out the El Portal flyer
at  www.pasadenasenior.org
(click on Dine Out & Benefit
PSC) and give it to their server
at the restaurant. Diners
may eat at the restaurant or
order takeout. Proceeds will
benefit programs, activities
and services of the Pasadena
Senior Center.

El Portal (www.
elportalrestaurant.com) is at
695 E. Green St. in Pasadena
and will be open on March
22 from 11 a.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Reservations are requested.
Call 626-795-8553.

Anyone who cannot dine
at El Portal on March 22 will
still have an opportunity to
support the center by visiting:
pasadenaseniorcenter.org
and clicking on Donation &
Membership, then Ways to
Give, then the orange Donate
Now button.

The Pasadena  Senior
Center is an independent,
donor-supported  nonprofit
organization that has served
older adults for more than 60
years. For more information
visit the website or call 626-
795-4331.

Egg Hunt set ot Return to the Rose Bowl

The City of Pasadena Parks,
Recreation and Community
Services Department and the
Rose Bowl Stadium jointly
announced Monday the
return of Egg Bowl—a free
community egg hunt and
spring  festival—Saturday,
April 8, from 11 am. - 3 p.m.
on the stadium grounds. The
popular Bunny Brunch and
VIP experience also returns
for a fee, depending on age.

Tickets for each free
30-minute egg hunt are
available online now at
CityOfPasadena.net/reserve.
Tickets are required to enter

the egg hunts.
A spring festival with free
family  activities,  games,

performances by local youth
groups, food for purchase,
and more will take place in
Area H, just outside stadium
grounds. Tickets are not
required for the spring festival
area.

Enjoy pancakes, eggs,
sausage, and more during
the Bunny Brunch at the
stadium’s Terry Donahue
Pavilion for $30 per person
over age 10, $20 for those age
4-9 Get tickets for the brunch
at  RoseBowlStadium.com.
Bunny Brunch admission is
free for children age 3 and
under who are accompanied
by a ticketed adult. Brunch

begins at 9 a.m., and attendees
will be given access to the VIP
egg hunt starting at 10 a.m.
Egg Bowl is sponsored by
the City of Pasadena Parks,
Recreation and Community
Services Department and
Rose Bowl Stadium. For more
information about the Egg
Bowl call the Citys Citizen
Service Center at (626) 744-
7311.
To request a disability-related
accommodation or materials

Pasadena Symphony set
to hold Stellar 23/24 Season

Pasadena Symphony announced

Thursday the 2023/24 season
with a schedule of seven
performances, running October
21 through April 20, 2024.
Season highlights include piano
powerhouse  concertos  with
Rachmaninoff Rhapsody on a
Theme of Paganini, Tchaikovsky
Piano Concerto No. 1 and
Beethoven “Emperor” alongside
stunning  violin  concertos
of Mendelssohn, Beethoven
and Vivaldis Four Seasons.
Experience how simultaneously
intimate  and  Technicolor
symphonic music can be at the
Ambassador Auditorium with
Tchaikovsky ~ Symphony  No.
4, Elgars Enigma Variations,
Sibelius Symphony No. 2 and
Stravinsky’s Firebird Suite. The
season also includes the annually
sold-out Holiday Candlelight
Concert on Saturday, December
16, 2023 with 4pm and 7pm
performances at All Saints
Church.

The seasons line-up of
internationally renowned guest
artists  includes  conductor
Brett Mitchell (pictured), who
will return to open the season
October 21st for Tchaikovsky

4 with  Yehudi Menuhin
International Competition
winner Diana Adamyan;

Grammy-nominated conductor
Ward Stare for Rachmaninoft
Rhapsody on a Theme of
Paganini, performed by award-
winning pianist Natasha
Paremski; Kensho Watanabe
returning to conduct Beethoven
“Emperor” with Avery Fisher
Career Grant winner George
Li; Salonen Conducting Fellow
Kyle Dickson for Tchaikovsky
Piano Concerto No. 1 performed
by Concert Artists Guild
International Competition
winner Wynona Wang; Frangois
Lopez-Ferrer  returning  to
conduct  Beethoven  Violin
Concerto with the “frighteningly
awesome” (Buffalo News) talent
of violinist Francisco Fullana;
and Dudamel Conducting
Fellow Linhan Cui for Vivaldi’s
Four Seasons with Colburn artist
Charlotte Marckx.

The Pasadena Symphony’s

fourth annual Composer’s
Showcase kicks off with Mason
Bates' Garages of the Valley,
inspired by the digital age that
was dreamed up in the most
low-tech of spaces dotting the
landscape of Silicon Valley;
followed by Patrick Harlin’s
Earthrise, inspired by the
iconic and arguably the most
important environmental photo
taken by astronaut Bill Anders
on the first-ever trip around
the moon. Harlins piece is
part of the California Festival:
A Celebration of New Music,
conceived by LA Phil Music
& Artistic Director Gustavo
Dudamel, San Diego Symphony
Music Director Rafael Payare and
San Francisco Symphony Music
Director Esa-Pekka Salonen to
highlight the collaborative and
innovative spirit that thrives in
California. The season continues
with Jessica Hunts Climb
inspired by her shared struggle
with Beethoven, in overcoming

physical  adversities;  Jessie
Montgomery’s Strum, which
draws upon American folk

idioms and the spirit of dance;
Shawn Okpebholos Stomp the
Dust! which showcases the
colorful essence of Kenya and
musically depicts the arid terrain,
dancing and pleas for rain;
and Siang Chen’s beautifully
sonorous Adagio.

All Pasadena Symphony
concerts  take  place  at
Ambassador Auditorium,

131 S. St. John Avenue, with
performances at 2pm and 8pm.
Subscription packages start at
$99 with single tickets starting at
$40. Both may be purchased at
pasadenasymphony-pops.org or
by calling (626) 793-7172.

in alternative formats, contact
(626) 744-7311 or CSC@

CityOfPasadena.net.
Providing at least 72 hours
advance notice will help
ensure availability.

Altadena
Coffee
Gallery
Backstage
Concert

A Tribute to Bonnie
Raitt and the Ladies of
the Blues.

In celebration of Woman’s
History month and as part
of their Roadhouse Series,
Altadenas Coffee Gallery
Backstage will honor Bonnie
Raitt and her influences.

For nearly six decades
Bonnie Raitt has
championed the essence
of American roots music
through her distinctive
slide guitar playing and
her gentle textured and
soulful vocals on songs like
“I Cant Make You Love
Me” “Nick of Time,” “Angel
from Montgomery” and
“Something to Talk About”
She has been an innovator
and pioneer of today’s
Americana-roots music as
she has continued to build
a legacy of songs that has
captured the soul of women
in music and a modern and
complex culture. Today she
has truly earned the title, an
American Treasure.

For this show the finest

singer-songwriters,
musicians and the faithful
Roadhouse audience will
gather for this musical
tribute to Bonnie Raitt and
the Ladies of the Blues,
including the return of the
Mighty Cool House with
Dolly Ramirez & JJ Schoch,
Sandra Macat, Lorin Hart,
Karman Jeanne, Corrina
Carter, Leslie Barker, JK
Jones, Jaynee Thorne, Matt
Bunsen, Brooks Taylor,
Coyote Moon, Owen Dara,
Moss  Reynolds,  Greg
Dobler, Randy Miller and
Pat Nason.

The Coffee Gallery
Backstage is located 2029 N.
Lake in Altadena.

For Reservations call (626)
798-6236.

Bloom Again Foundation
New Board of Directors
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From left to right: Bloom Again Co-Chair Rosetta Henderson,
Treasurer Rita Boccuzzi, Secretary Victoire Prothro, Outgoing
Board Co-Chair Zee Najarian, Board Member Marisol Barrios
Perez, and Co-Chair Carolyn Sims

Bloom Again Foundation
in Pasadena announced and
welcomed its board of directors
for 2023. The organization
provides rapid-response
financial assistance for rent to
working women living at or
near the poverty level when
medical challenges stretch their
already limited resources.

A volunteer group of women
from various backgrounds,
this year’s board of directors is
led by Co-Presidents Rosetta

Henderson  and  Carolyn
Sims. Henderson serves as
the Community Outreach

Project Manager for Southern
California Edisonand Simsis the
Senior Manager, Community
and Climate Equity at the same
utility company. Other directors
are Treasurer Rita Boccuzzi, a
financial consultant and money
coach, who is the CEO of
Flourish Inc, Secretary Victoire
Prothro, who is former interim
executive director at SLO
Climate Coalition and is now
their equity adviser, and Marisol
Barrios Perez, who is the CEO
of Mission Driven PR.

“After serving on the board
of directors for 10 years, I am
grateful to now serve in the
capacity of co-president;” said
Sims. “Bloom Again Foundation

has always been near and dear
to my heart because of our
mission. The support we receive
from our donors, partnerships,
and fundraising events provides
the support to make an impact
in the lives of these women
when they need it the most”
The board of directors also bid
farewell to Zee Najarian, who
is a clarity coach and founder
of Bloom Coffee LA. Having
recently served as the co-
president of the board, Najarian
volunteered on the board for 10
years.
Women with a medical
diagnosis are referred through

the collaboration with
community partners, providing
their clients, patients, and

parishioners with the financial
support they need while they
are receiving treatment or
recovering. To learn more about
Bloom Again Foundation, visit
bloomagain.org.

Established in 2008 by Dr. Lois
Frankel, president of Corporate
Coaching International and
bestselling  author, Bloom
Again Foundation is a 501 (c)
(3) non-profit organization
that supports economically
vulnerable working women
when they encounter medical
challenges.

PCC Dean Visiting Taiwan
on Fulbright Scholar Award

Dr. Solomon Cross, PCC’s
dean of Performing and
Communication Arts, traveled
to Taiwan this week on a
Fulbright Scholar Award from
the U.S. Department of States
Bureau of Educational and
Cultural Affairs.

During his visit, Dr. Cross will
take part in a two-week group
seminar with representatives
from  universities,  private
sector  organizations, and
select government agencies.
The program is designed
to familiarize U.S. higher
education administrators with
Tajiwan’s  higher  education
system, society and culture.
It will consist of briefings,
campus Vvisits, appointments
with select government officials,
cultural activities and meetings
with international education

professionals.

“I am beyond thrilled to have
the opportunity to take part in
this work,” Dr. Cross said. “As
educators we are often called
to serve as bridges between
cultures and bring people
together to solve problems. This
scholarship will give me the
chance to do that in real time.”

Dr. Cross is traveling under
the International Education
Administrators award program,
which is specifically targeted to
higher education administrators
in the United States. Dr. Cross
and his compatriots will visit
no fewer than 12 Taiwanese
colleges and universities.

He will also serve as an emissary
for PCC’s International Student
Programs, which enroll students
in Pasadena from locations
around the world.

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
PLUNBING SPECIALIRTS

{800) 782.47443
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Pets in need

Some pet parents cannot afford

the cost of vet care right now.
You can help those pets! Visit us:

www.FreeAnimalDoctor.org

Mountain Views News
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ALTADENA - SOUTH PASADENA

San Marino Upcoming
Events & Programming

Tax Relief For Storm-Damaged Properties

You may be eligible for tax relief if your property is damaged or
destroyed by a calamity, such as fire or flooding. To quality, you
must file an Application for Reassessment: Property Damaged
or Destroyed by Misfortune or Calamity (ADS-820) with the
Assessor’s Office within 12 months from the date the property was
damaged or destroyed. By filing an M&C claim within one year of
an incident, properties that have sustained a minimum of $10,000
in damage or have been destroyed may be eligible for a refund of
taxes already paid and lower annual tax bills until the property is
repaired or rebuilt. For more information and claim forms, go to
this website or call (213) 974-8658.

Citywide Traffic Circulation Study Update

At the upcoming meeting of the Public Safety Commission on
March 20, the Commission will be reviewing and discussing the
revised Citywide Traffic Circulation Study developed by Iteris, the
City’s consultant for the project. The Study was recently presented
at the January 16th meeting, where the Public Safety Commission
asked for additional minor revisions to be made. The City’s Traffic
Task Force, which is comprised of Commissioners, members
of the school district, City staff, and members of the public have
also prepared a report with their recommendations based on their
review of the study. Interested residents may view the most recent
revised version of the study (March 2023) here. The meeting will be
held at 6 PM on Monday, March 20, in City Hall Council Chambers.
LA Opera Talks: Pelleas & Melisande

Sunday at 2 PM, Barth Community Room

Community educators present fascinating facts and musical
excerpts from the operas that are playing downtown at the Music
Center. This Talk focuses on Pelleas and Melisande. Lost in the
forest, a hunter encounters an ethereal beauty with a mysterious
past. Registration is not required.

Mystery Art

Thursday, March 23 at 3:30 PM, Barth Community Room

It's Youth Art Month! Kids ages 3 and up are invited to join the
celebration at the Library with a completely unique and one-of-a-
kind art activity. What mixed-media masterpiece will your child
create? Registration is not required.

How to Choose the Right College for You

Tuesday, March 28 at 7 PM, Barth Community Room

Are you exploring colleges and not sure how to narrow down your
choices? Come hear insider advice on what to look for in a college
and how to choose the right school for you. This event is open to all
high schoolers and. Registration is not required.

Coffee, Tea, and Chat

Friday, March 31 from 9:30 - 11:30 AM, Thornton Conference
Room

Connect with your neighbors to learn more about the community
and its traditions. This program is presented in Mandarin by
the United Charity Foundation for ages 18+. Registration is not
required.

The Great San Marino Egg Hunt

Saturday, April 8 from 9 AM - 12 PM, Lacy Park

Egg Hunt Pre-sale wristbands: R: $5/ NR: $10

Egg Hunt Gate Price wristbands: R/ NR: §15

Pancake Breakfast: $5

Bring your baskets, bunny ears, and appetite! This fun filled event
includes crafts, games, pictures with the bunny, and a giant egg
hunt. Children will be grouped in age appropriate divisions and the
first Egg Hunt will begin at 10 AM. This year, we welcome the San
Marino Firefighters Association who will be serving their famous
pancake breakfast beginning at 9 AM. This is a ticketed event;
purchase Egg Hunt wristbands and Pancake Breakfast tickets
online starting March 20.

Meetings

Public Safety Commission

Monday, March 20 at 6:00 PM; City Hall Council Chambers and
Zoom (Public Access)

Planning Commission Meeting

Wednesday, March 22 at 6:00 PM; City Hall Council Chambers and
Zoom (Public Access)

City Council Special Meeting

Friday, March 24 at 8:30 AM; Barth Room and Zoom (Public
Access)

SOUTH PASADENA

Senior Citizen

Dumpster Day

Pasadena Foundation Adds

Three New Board Members

Pasadena Community

Foundation (PCF)
announced Wednesday
the appointment of three
new members to its Board
of Directors. Representing
sectors that include real estate
development, government
service, and investment and
banking, the new board
members also represent a
commitment to community
leadership.

The three additions bring
the number of PCF board

members to 20; together
the group oversees the
foundation’s investment
strategy, grantmaking

programs, and philanthropic
engagement throughout the
greater Pasadena area. The
new board members are
Frank Cardenas, K. George
Dulgeryan, and Tracy S.
McCormick.

“Our goal is to recruit
board  members  who
reflect the community we
serve, both in skills and
expertise, as well as interests
and passions,” said PCF’s
President and CEO Jennifer
DeVoll. “As the Foundation
grows  in complexity,
it is important to have
sophisticated, experienced
board members who bring
different  perspectives to
our leadership. The new
members complement our
seated directors, and we
look forward to their myriad
experiences and unique
vision to inform our response
to the community’s needs”

Frank Cardenas began is his
legal career in the Los Angeles
office of O’Melveny & Myers.
His solo practice focuses on
business, administrative, and
public law. His long record
of government service has
included membership on the
boards of the Community
Redevelopment Agency
and the Public Works in

Senior citizen residents ages 62 years and older can have
large and bulky items picked up from their homes for FREE the

Week of April 10-14, 2023

Senior citizens are asked to have all items collected and readily

available in an OUTD

R area near trash containers.

Items will be picked up on the same day as re
the week of April 10-14, 202

%ulqr rubbish pick up

SPACE IS LIMITED

Mattress Sofa Appliances e

Accepled Items: Prohiblted ltems:
» Couches
= Refrigeratons
= Rugs and carpets
= Water heaters
= Washing machines
= Wood, pipes or braonches that are bundled
togpether
thar large bulky items

compulans and maonitors

ail and cleaning supplies

« Automobile ports

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.

Please call the South Pasadena Senior Center at (624) 403-7340
Monday through Friday; 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

DEADLINE FOR ALL RESERVATIONS: Thursday, April 6, 2023 by 12:00 p.m.

PARTICIPANTS WILL NEED TO PROVIDE A DETAILED LIST OF ITEMS THAT WILL BE
PICKED UP. ITEMS NOT LISTED WILL NOT BE PICKED UP BY ATHEMN

oz.@l*-%’?

* Rubkbish items that can be picked up with tyoical refuie ilems
= Evwashe such as TVS, DVD ployers, caellphanas, gaming consalas,

« Construction and roofing moterials such as concrete, cement
bricks, roof shingles, files and dry wol ) ) %
* Housshold hazardous materials such as paint, botteries, fertiizer

» hMatesials fram landscaping projec
large tree branches and stemps,

Othar

e ts such as dirt, sand, gravel,
ushas and railread files

NOTE: Delinquent Athens customers are not eligible.

All other residents can participate in the drive thru service on Saturday, April 15,

2023 from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Arroyo Drive (South of Mission Street)

For guestions or concerns with pick up, please contact:
Leaonna DeWitt, Public Works Department
(624) 403-7240 or LDeWitt@southpasadenaca.gov

» : Athens Services

1-888-336-6100
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the City of Los Angeles.
He also served as Chief of
Staff and Executive Officer
for the Los Angeles County
Metropolitan Transportation
Authority (MTA).

K. George Dulgeryan is a
Vice President and Banker
in the Pasadena office of J.P.
Morgan Private Bank. He
provides sophisticated wealth
management  advice to
highly successful individuals,

entrepreneurs, and multi-
generational families.
His  expertise  includes
investments, taxation,

charitable giving, and legacy
planning. Before joining J.P.
Morgan, George was the
Director of Planned Giving
at the California Community
Foundation (CCF), where he
advised families, businesses,
and donors on charitable
planning strategies.

Tracy S. McCormick is the
Chief Financial Officer of
Mill Creek Development
Company in Pasadena,
California, which currently
has three projects under
construction in the
Playhouse Village. Raised in
the Midwest, Tracy began
her career with J.P. Morgan
in New York and worked in
the firm’s Chicago and Los
Angeles offices. She spent 18
years with J.P. Morgan & Co.,
Inc. in investment banking
and mergers & acquisitions,
focusing primarily on the
media and entertainment

industries.
Established in 1953, the
Pasadena Community

Foundation is a tax-exempt
public charity created by and
for the people of Pasadena.
For more information visit:
pasadenacf.org.

Tournament
Announces
Bands for
2024 Parade

The Pasadena Tournament
of announce last week the 20
bands that will showcase their
talents in the upcoming 135th
Rose Parade on January 1,
2024. Bands have begun their
fundraising efforts to prepare
for this monumental event,
centered around the theme,
“Celebrating a World of Music”

Hailing from diverse corners
of the world, including Costa
Rica, Japan and Sweden, the
bands will travel to Pasadena to
participate in this iconic Parade.
The bands are:

Albertville High School Aggie
Band

Banda Municipal de Zarcero
Castle High School

Jenks Trojan Pride

Los Angeles Unified School
District - All District High
School Honor Band

Na Koa Ali’i - Hawai’i All State
Marching Band

Niceville High School Eagle
Pride Marching Band

The “Blue and Gold Marching
Machine”

Pasadena City College Herald
Trumpets

Pasadena City College
Tournament of Roses Honor
Band

Pipes On Parade: The Massed

Pipes & Drums
Pulaski High School Red Raider
Marching Band
The Salvation Army

Tournament of Roses Band

The Royal Swedish Cadet Band
The BOSS (Bands Of Santiago
Sharks)

Toho Marching Band (Japan
Honor Green Band)

United States Marine Corps
West Coast Composite Band
West ~ Chester ~ University
“INCOMPARABLE”  Golden
Rams Marching Band
Westlake High
Chaparral Band
William Mason High School
Marching Band

Bands are selected by the
Association’s volunteer
members based on @ a
variety of criteria including,
musicianship, marching ability
and entertainment or special
interest value.

For details on the
with descriptions
tournamentofroses.com.

School

bands
visit:

SAN MARINO
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Pasadena Rescinds Certain
COVID-19 Local Orders

Aligns Pasadena with
State’s New COVID-19
Guidelines

On Monday, Interim Health
Officer Dr. Eric G. Handler
rescinded certain local orders
related to COVID-19 isolation,
quarantine, and masking in
public settings. Pasadena Public
Health Department (PPHD) will
continue enhanced protective
measures in healthcare settings.
The rescission aligns the City
of Pasadena with the following
new guidance issued by the

California  Department  of
Public Health (CDPH):
Masking

With current COVID-19
case and hospitalization levels,
masking for the general public is
based on individual preference.
Vulnerable populations,
including people who are
elderly, immunocompromised
or have underlying health
conditions, and those who
have contact with them should
consider masking in indoor
public spaces.

Isolation

Individuals who have tested
positive for COVID-19 should
continue to isolate (stay home)
for 5 days and may leave
isolation after day 5, as long as
they have been fever-free for 24
hours (without the use of fever-
reducing medicines) AND
they either have no symptoms
or their symptoms are mild
and improving. A negative
COVID-19 test is no longer
required to leave isolation
between days 6-10. PPHD
strongly recommends that
infected people test negative
prior to leaving isolation
between days 6-10.

Infected people should wear a
well-fitting mask around others
for a total of 10 days. People
may now discontinue wearing
a mask around others between
days 6-10 if they have two
sequential negative tests taken
at least one day apart.
Quarantine

It is strongly recommended
but not required that a person
who is a close contact to a
person with a confirmed case of

COVID-19 wear a well-fitting
mask around others for a total
of 10 days, especially in indoor
settings or when near those who
are at high risk for severe illness.
It is recommended that close
contacts test as soon as possible
to determine infection status
and then, if negative, test again
within 3-5 days after the last
known exposure.

PPHD will continue to assess
the impact of COVID-I9.
Worksites, schools and
healthcare facilities are required
to report COVID-19 case
and cluster to PPHD. The
reporting requirements are
intended to help public health
officials quickly identify sectors
where there may be increased
COVID-19 transmissions
and take action to prevent
unmitigated spread.

The City of Pasadena remains in
the Centers for Disease Control
and Preventions (CDC) low
COVID-19 community level
for the 8th consecutive week.
This includes a 7-day case rate
of 11.9 new cases per 100,000
people, a decrease from the
week prior. The 7-day total
for new COVID-19 hospital
admissions per 100,000 people
is currently 5.9, a small decrease
from last week. And the 7-day
average of the proportion of
staffed inpatient beds occupied
by COVID-19 patients is now
3.7%, down from the week prior.
Even with less stringent
guidelines, Pasadena residents
are strongly recommended to
stay up to date on vaccines and
boosters, test before gatherings,
and get treatment and stay
home when sick. The updated
bivalent booster has been
shown to significantly reduce
hospitalizations and deaths
when compared to individuals
who had been vaccinated but
had not received the updated
booster. During the 30-day
period ending Feb. 21, people
who were vaccinated against
COVID-19, vyet had not
received the bivalent booster,
were over three times less likely
to be hospitalized compared to
people who were unvaccinated
and 1.5 times more likely to be
hospitalized compared to those
who had the updated booster.

Bloom Again Foundation
Receives Grant from the
California Endowment

Building healthy communities
is a focus for The California
Endowment, who awarded
Bloom Again Foundation a
grant to expand health equity
programs.  Bloom  Again
Foundation provides rapid-
response financial assistance for
rent to working women living at
or near the poverty level when
medical challenges stretch their
already limited resources.

The grant awarded to the
organization will be used
to expand health equity
programs for women in urban
communities by supporting
educational ~ programs and
resources for economically
challenged working women
when they encounter medical
challenges. In addition, Bloom
Again Foundation will produce

educational material aimed at
reaching Latinas in Los Angeles
and disseminating information
to the African American
community on early detection,
prevention, and treatment for
breast cancer.

“This grant will let Bloom
Again Foundation educate and
inform women of color about
free funding that can provide
them with financial relief in
their time of healing said
Rosetta Henderson, co-chair
of the organization, who added
that supporting women with
financial aid is “essential in each
womans self-care by allowing
them to be free of anxiety over
the potential loss of shelter”

To learn more about Bloom
Again  Foundation,  visit
bloomagain.org.

Wiggle Waggle Walk & Run
Registration is now Open

There are just a few weeks 